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Northcentral Pennsylvania Conservancy

It’s summer time!! NPC’s stream 
restoration projects are underway.  
If you are interested in helping out 
during the construction phase, 
please contact the NPC office at 
570-323-6222 and speak with Renee’.

Conserving working farms
and forests

Stream Restoration 
Projects Gearing Up

Election of Directors Held at
Annual Membership Meeting

At the membership meeting in May the members
present elected three directors to a second term,
thanked one director for her six years of service, and
elected a new board member. Mel Lewis (Sullivan
County), Dick Penfield (Lycoming County), and Jim
Weaver (Tioga County) were completing their first
three-year term and agreed to serve a second 
three-year if elected.

Mary Cosgrove (Sullivan County) completed her
second, consecutive three-year term and was rotating
off the Board of Directors.  The by-laws don’t allow 
any Board member to serve longer than two full, 
consecutive terms. During her time on the Board, 

Mary served as a member of the 
Executive Committee, Secretary to 
the Board, and helped with a 
variety of fundraising events.  

Mary lives in Laporte and only 
missed one meeting due to weather 

during her six years on the Board.  
Since she couldn’t be at the meeting 

in person, she called in that morning.  
Her commitment and enthusiasm to

NPC were greatly appreciated by the staff and other
Board members.

The members present re-elected Mel, Dick and
Jim to a second three-year term.  They also elected
Gary Harris to a three-year term.  Gary previously
served on the NPC board in the mid to late 1990s and
has remained an active member since then.

Gary grew up in Montoursville.  After graduating
from Montoursville High School he attended 
Franklin and Marshall and Lycoming College.  Upon 
graduation from Lycoming College, Gary served two
years as a First Lieutenant in the Army before going
on to law school at Temple University.  Gary is a
“somewhat retired” partner in the law firm of Rieders,
Travis, Humphrey, Harris, Waters and Waffenschmidt.
He and his wife, Sue, live outside of Montoursville.

Thank you to the following donors to NPC’s Silent
Auction which was held during NPC’s Annual
Membership Meeting.  We are fortunate to have
many talented members and supporters!

Mary “Betsy” Murray

Linda Campbell

Beiter’s Home Center

Wayne Laubscher

Charlie Schwarz

Canoe Susquehanna

Carl Barlett

Silent Auction Showcases
NPC’s Members’ Talents
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Bright blue skis, lots of sunshine, and a slight breeze

combined with good food and fun fellowship resulted

in a fabulous Spring Fundraiser!  Over 80 people joined

NPC at Altamont (a.k.a. the Vorhees-Hickok Cottage) in

Eagles Mere on June 17.  

Bush and Barbara James led several walking tours of

historic Eagles Mere throughout the afternoon, while

Wilson Ferguson rode the “Hardly Able” with guests 

and provided an overview of the Lake and Borough’s 

history.  When not walking or boating, guests enjoyed

some wonderful food (see list of donors in the box at

right) and a Chinese auction.

Thank you again to everyone who attended and to

everyone who donated!!

Eagles Mere 
on a Sunday Afternoon

Bush James stops to speak at the site of the former “Hotel Eagles Mere”
during a walking tour of historic Eagles Mere.

Climbing aboard the “Hardley Able” for a jaunt on the Eagles Mere lake

Thank You Fundraiser Donors!
Donna Amer

The Barn
Becky Bird

Lori Burkholder
Frank Comfort
Mary Cosgrove

Crestmont
W. A. DeHart, Inc.

Andra DeHart-Robbins
Jerry Dunham

Eagles Mere Country Club
Eagles Mere Inn

Corky Engel
J. Wilson Ferguson

First Quality Products
Fitzpatrick & Lambert Ford

Bonnie Hannis
Abe Hedgecock
Mike Hedgecock
Hillside Catering
Holcombe Group

Judy Huhn
Bush and Barbara James

Seth Kanaskie (Eagles Mere Country Club Golf Pro)
Katie's Country Store

Rudy Krause
Laporte Store

Jack and Claudia Leo
Lilly Pad

Hallie and Chuck Luppert
Lycoming Mall

Anne Meyer
Moose Crossing

Pete Murray
Panera Bread

Charlie Plankenhorn
Phyllis Reynolds

Mary Jo Saxe
Charlie and Helen Schwarz

The Side Car
Tom and Beth Stubler

Tivoli Tavern
Tony's Deli

Weis Markets
White Deer Golf Course

Terry Wild
Dan and Linda Wolfe

Mary and Greg Zeitler
Gail and Mel Zimmerman
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GENERAL MEMBERS

BOBCAT 
($1,000-$4,999)

Matthew & Lisa Cramer

Joanne Fisher

BLACK BEAR 
($500-$999)

Gerald Bride

Dr. John & Jean Burks

Joseph Cramer

Dr. & Mrs. Daniel R. Gandy

Patrick McCollum

WHITE-TAILED DEER 
($250-$499)

Wayne & Connie Livingston

Herman & Molly Logue

Alvin H. Smith, Jr.

Richard & Susan Sprout

Whistle Pig Fishing Club

BLACK CHERRY 
($100-$249)

Jay & Juli Alexander

Marguerite Bierman

Peter & Christie Brooks

Russell E. & Linda M. Campbell

Kevin Drewencki

Lloyd & Suzanne Forcey

John M. Hallgren

Bonita E. Hannis

James Holtzman 

William & Sarmite Judson

Honorable Roger A. Madigan

BLACK CHERRY 
(Continued)

Lewis A. & Myla Magent

Paul Millinghausen

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Moore

Joseph H. Radley

Anne Rice & Rick Mason

W. Bruce Saunders

Linda Schramm

David L. Shollenberger

Jim & Lynn Tooey

Rich & Alice Trowbridge

Bobbie Way

Harry & Becky Webster

Thelma White

Mr. & Mrs. H.W. Wieder

George Windolph

Alex & Tracie Witter

Bill & Pam Worobec

RED OAK 
($50-$99)

Mitzi & Jim Burget

Sally Butterfield

Kevin R. Cunningham

Duane Daniels & Tina Bernardi

Glenn Davis

Discalced Carmelite Nuns

Thomas Duck

James R. Eckert

Katherine & Sean Erno

Garth & Sue Everett

James W. Green

Charles & Carol Hildebrand

RED OAK 
(Continued)

Rudolph Holtzman

Donald G. Holtzman

Mr. & Mrs. B. K. Huffman

Ronald  Johnson

Raymond E. Kehrer, Jr.

Daniel & Barbara Lamade

Wayne Laubscher

John A. Leo

Paul Lumia

T. Jug & Mary Jo McKeever

Michael & Camille Salvatori

Harold D. Sausser

Diane & John Sweeney

Allen & Marie Thomas

Dr. Dora E. Vandine

Michael & Mary Wolf

SUGAR MAPLE 
($35-$49)

Dan & Patti Alters

Rebecca Baker

Steve & Beth Bason

Mike & Donna Bastian

Frederick S. Crafts

David J. Gregg

Albert Hoffman

Barry & Shelly Jones

Joanne B. May

Mr. Anthony C. Roland

Bill & Ann Roll

Charles W. Schoffstall

Barbara Sonies

Gerald A. Wolfe

WHITE PINE 
($25-$34)

Mr. & Mrs. William R. Bailey

Rita Bocher

Jeffrey B. Burnham

Charles & Kay Chapman

R. Lowell Coolidge

Stacy Duffield

Torrance W. Englert, Sr.

Samuel & Darlene Godfrey

WHITE PINE
(Continued)

Patricia  Hart & Gene Cox

Lycoming County
Pomona Grange

Deen & Denise McKillips

Raymond & Darlene Rathmell

Ed & Tink Reish

Susquehanna Longbeards
NWTF

Norman E. Wengert

MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTIONS

Memorial for Chuck Anderton

by Richard & Grace Carey
by Betty DiParlo

Memorial for Gary Drum

by Richard & Grace Carey

Memorial for Holmes Yealy

by Ruth Rode

Memorial for 
J. Robert "Bob" Bower

by Shirley C. Lindsay
by Steve & Pauline Neal
by Brian & June Smith

GENERAL CONTRIBUTIONS

Reneé Carey

Tony Mussare

Pennsylvania Society for 
Ornithology

Dennis & Patricia Ringling

Thank You...
to all those who 

continue to support
the work of the

Northcentral
Pennsylvania
Conservancy

MEMBERSHIP ACTIVITY • April 1, 2012 to June 30, 2012

CORPORATE MEMBERS
Many thanks to our corporate members for their support of
NPC's mission. Please take note of those businesses which 
have shown they care about the future of our communities
with their corporate memberships and show them YOUR 
support.

PPL Corporation

Raup, Wiley & Sholder Attorneys at Law

Century 21/Wilkinson-Dunn Co.

Radiant Steel Products Co.

Staiman Recycling Corporaton
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Northcentral Pennsylvania Conservancy
PO Box 2083
Williamsport PA 17703 
570-323-6222
http://www.npcweb.org/
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WILLIAMSPORT, PA

Mark your calendars for Sunday, August 12. NPC
will be kayaking from Montgomery to Watsontown
with Canoe Susquehanna.  We’ve done this trip
before, but the Warrior Run Community Corporation’s
Pathways Committee has been hard at work.  The
take-out at Watsontown is getting some TLC, and a
new pavilion (shaped like a canal boat) is being 
constructed.  We’ll check out these projects before 
we paddle.  See you on the River! 

To make reservations for the trip, contact Canoe
Susquehanna at 570-524-7692.

Kayak the West Branch

The 2012 Pennsylvania Land Conservation
Conference was held at Pocono Manor in May. Charlie
Schwarz was a panelist on “Home on the Shale” which
Reneé Carey moderated. The day-long session also
included land trust staff from the North Branch Land
Trust, The Nature Conservancy, Delaware Highlands
Conservancy, and Western Pennsylvania Conservancy.  

The Pennsylvanians were joined by two Coloradians
- Melinda Beck and Kathleen Staks. Melinda is an 
attorney who has worked on a variety of projects involv-
ing gas development.  Kathleen is with the Colorado
Coalition of Land Trusts and was instrumental in creation
of “Mineral Development and Land Conservation: A
Handbook for Conservation Professionals”.

The panelists presented their experience in 
stewarding and conserving properties with the recent
increase in gas development activities.  There was also
some discussion on recent and pending court cases in
Pennsylvania addressing mineral ownership.  

Schwarz and Carey Present at PA
Land Conservation Conference

Northcentral Pennsylvania Conservancy Memorial Contributions
The NPC has been the recipient of many memorial

contributions. Family and friends often donate to NPC in
memory of a loved one who has passed away. 

If you would like to make a memorial contribution
please include contact info for a family member of the
deceased who we should notify of the contribution. We
will also send the family and the donor a copy of NPC's
next quarterly newsletter. We include memorial 
contribution acknowledgements in the newsletter
which is sent to all of our members and supporters.

If you are encouraging family and friends to 
contribute to NPC in memory of a loved one, please feel
free to notify us and provide your contact information.
This will ensure that you receive timely updates about
contributions made in memory of your loved one.

All contributions should be sent to the Northcentral
Pennsylvania Conservancy at PO Box 2083, Williamsport,
PA 17703. Please include a note or indicate on the check
that it is a memorial contribution and include the name
of the person the gift is honoring.

Newsletter - Color_Newsletter - Single Page  7/2/12  12:30 PM  Page 4


